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Friday 4th March
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the second half of Spring Term. The staff have enjoyed seeing your children return following the half term break and hearing about their adventures, or special time spent together with you as a family. As we see the first signs of Spring coming into bloom, it brings to mind all the shoots that we have worked so hard to develop over the Autumn and first part of the Spring term which are now also coming to fruition in the exciting curriculum offer we are building. As parents please make sure you continue to check out the school website for the curriculum coverage in your child’s year group and across the whole school for each subject. 

We are also fast approaching the Summer term when Mrs Natalie Hughes will be joining us full time as our new Headteacher. We are really pleased that she will be beginning her time with us from this half term onwards and will be in school one day per week from next week. You may well see her around on the playground at drop off and pick up, or hear from your children about her assemblies or work with them in school. She is also very keen to meet with parents to ascertain your views about the school and will be on site to meet as many of you as she can on one of the Parents Evening days. I am sure you will enjoy meeting her and welcoming her into the Twiss Green Community and family. 

This half term we will also be welcoming a new member of staff to Year 6 who will be supporting Mrs Lynsey Kelly in the teaching and learning of the class. Miss Jess Boardman will be working with the children on a Tuesday and Wednesday each week. She is an experienced Year 6 teacher who currently works part time in another primary school within Warrington. We are very fortunate that she has agreed to come and support our children and staff team two days per week. 

We will also be welcoming back Mrs Laura Milward from maternity leave this half term. We are very excited to have her back with us and know she will thoroughly enjoy working alongside Miss Frankie Rubie in Year 1 as part of a job share after Easter. She is going to be coming in to get to know the children and routines of Key Stage 1 during this half term and is also keen to meet parents on the door at morning or afternoon pick up. 

Year 5 will also be pleased to hear that Miss Katie Roberts will be returning to full time teaching as of next week. We are so glad that this phased return has supported her recovery following Covid. Welcome back fully Miss Roberts and a big thank you to all those teachers and Higher Level Teaching Assistants who have stepped in to support with the teaching, learning & continuity for this class. 

As with all exciting and new times comes new and exciting ventures for individuals within our team. In just two weeks, Miss Jess Nunnerley, our lovely teaching assistant in Reception, is leaving us to take up a promotion to a Nursery Manager’s position at another Warrington school. We are all very excited for her and know she will be amazing in this new role. 

At Easter Mrs Katy Fuller, Mrs Susan Sinclair and Miss Helen Browne will be taking early retirement to enjoy other interests and have some well-deserved time to themselves. We thank them for all their hard work, dedication and commitment to Twiss Green over the years. At the end of this term, staff and Governors will be holding a Celebration event where we will formally thank them all for their contributions to the school; its children, staff and parents. If you wish to hand in any personal cards or presents to those leaving us then the Office team will be happy to receive these and hand them over at this event. I am sure you will join with me, and the rest of the team, in wishing them all the very best. 

As some of you may have noticed, Mrs Fuller has not been well enough to be in school and will be unable to return before Easter. In the interim five weeks before Mrs Hughes starts full time Mrs Hughes will be on site one day a week alongside Mrs Sue Dymond and Mrs Lynsey Kelly. If you have any concerns, worries or question then please don’t hesitate to get in touch with one of them via the school office. 

With the above changes to staffing, we are very fortunate at Twiss Green that we have many capable staff who can take the reins in the Summer Term after Easter. Mrs Amy Durr will be going full time in Reception, being ably supported by Mrs Alison Yates as teaching assistant (she will commence this role in two weeks’ time) with Mrs Sian Lea also going full time in Year 4. Mrs Emma Maw, our experienced Higher Level Teaching Assistant, will be leading the PPA cover in each class in the summer term for one afternoon/ morning per week. Further information on this will be communicated to each year group at the beginning of the Summer Term. 

As always, at times of change comes uncertainty but as Governors we are very confident that the ongoing values of Twiss Green remain, and the children are fully at the heart of all we do. Thank you in advance for your continued support and we look forward to welcoming you into school for Parents Evening in a few weeks’ time. 

With best wishes,

Liz Davis

Chair of Governors 
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